Rural Southwest Neighborhood Planning Council
St. Peter Lutheran Church

Minutes of the October 8, 2019, Meeting

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7: 00 pm by George Wytko. 
Members Present:    Kingery Clingenpeel, Laura Clingenpeel, Jessica Gilbert (Humane Society), George Wytko, Sally Wytko
Members Absent:  Robert Harland, Michael McCullough, Cindy Snyder, Robert Snyder, Shelby Winslow
City Officials Present:  Officer Everett Lanphar, Battle Creek Police Department; Christine Zuzga, Planning Department Supervisor
Approval of the Minutes:  
The minutes for the April 9, 2019, May 14, 2019, and September 10, 2019 meetings were not approved as a quorum was not met. 
Public Service Announcements:
Officer Lanphar distributed the Fusion Center: Crime Analysis for August in the Rural Southwest.  He stated that many of the crimes within our area are of a juvenile nature.
Jessica Gilbert reminded us of the Humane Society’s “Trail of Terror” fundraiser to be held October 19 from 7 to 10 p.m.  She requested police presence at this event.  There will also be a dog trick or treat on October 26, 2019.
City Staff Updates: 
Chris Zuzga distributed the Code Compliance and Inspections Issues report for 9/02/2019 –10/08/2019.

She will look into signage located on Beckley Rd. between Sonoma and Perry Roads and into mowing at Stone Jug and Stevens Roads.  
A member complimented the appearance of downtown Battle Creek.

Presentations:

None
Old Business:
None
New Business: 
Robert and Cindy Snyder have indicated that they no longer wish to attend NPC 9 meetings.

In light of low membership (eight) and because we have not been able to reach a quorum for the last three meetings, we discussed the possibility of merging with another NPC. Chris indicated that she will discuss this with other city officials.  For now, we have decided to cancel future NPC9 meetings. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. Motion by J. Gilbert/L.Clingenpeel.  

